
Nautel Limited
Hackett’s Cove
RR #1 Tantallon, NS
Canada B0J 3J0
Tel: (902) 823-2233
Fax: (902) 823-3183

April 3,2001

Federal Communications Commission
445 12th Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20554

RE:  Form 731 Application Cancellation

Dear Sir or Madam:

Please cancel the recently submitted Form 731 (Confirmation Number: EA100524, FCC
ID: B3W8GAQ20) as it has been brought to my attention by Mr. Frank Cooperage that
an FCC Form 731 application for equipment authorization is no longer required for sale
of FM Broadcast Transmitters as of July 1998.  Title 47, CFR Parts 73.1660 (a) and 2.952
to 2.956 were quoted as the CFR sections relevant to this change in requirements.

Should you have any questions with regards to this request, please feel free to contact me.

Yours truly,

Etienne Guimont
Development Engineer

Tel: (902) 823-2233
Email: eguimont@nautel.com


